
SB 1481 (Becker) Sample Support Letter
SB 1481 (Becker) will enable all child care providers to qualify for reimbursements equivalent to the highest federal rate for meals served in the federal child care meal program. California recently became the first state in the nation to expand free meals to all K-12 students. It's time to make a similar investment in our youngest learners.  
How you can help: Submit a letter in support of SB 1481. Use this sample letter or write your own letter outlining the importance of this bill. After submitting your letter, please share your support via social media, emails, calls, and meetings. 
Please submit your letter by 12pm, June 9, 2022
Email letters to Samantha.james@sen.ca.gov; and cc: jared@nourishca.org, samantha@ccfproundtable.org
and/or
submit directly through the State’s online Advocate Portal for Legislative Position Letters:
https://calegislation.lc.ca.gov/Advocates/ 
*NOTE: You will need to create an account for yourself/your organization to upload letters through the portal.
Organizations: please be sure to submit your letter on letterhead. 
Individuals: please be sure to include your mailing address in your letter. 
Questions? Contact Jared Call at jared@nourishca.org or Samantha Marshall at samantha@ccfproundtable.org


[PLACE YOUR ORGANIZATION’S LETTERHEAD]
[Date] 
The Honorable Lisa Caldreon
Chair, Assembly Human Services Committee
Legislative Office Building
1020 N Street, Room 124
Sacramento, CA 95814
RE: Support for SB 1481 (Becker)—Food with Care
Dear Chairperson Calderon:
[I am/Name of your organization is] writing in support of SB 1481 (Becker), which would provide free daily meals to children in child care by enabling all child care providers to qualify for the highest level of reimbursements for the meals they serve. 
Federal rules for child care meal programs don’t reflect California's true level of poverty—keeping many children from accessing nutritious, affordable meals. For example, a family of four must make less than $34,060 a year in order for a child care center to serve a free meal.
Child care providers take the hit financially for federal rules that don’t take into account California's high cost of living. Each year, providers absorb tens of millions of dollars in costs for meals served to children who don’t qualify for free meals, but who need them all the same.
The harm to children and the burden on providers is exacerbated by state policies that financially penalize child care providers for feeding younger children. Existing statute creates a pay penalty that limits providers to only 75% of the state reimbursement for meals served. The pay penalty is the result of a racist legacy of child care laws—still in place today— that undercompensate labor historically performed by Black, Latina, and immigrant women.
With adequate funding and support, the federal Child and Adult Care Food Program, has the power to fill the gap in equitable access to healthy meals in child care while supporting the financial stability of the workforce.
[If you would like to, insert your own reason(s) for supporting SB 1481 here.] 
For these reasons, we strongly support SB 1481, and urge your ‘aye’ vote to ensure free meals for our youngest learners, and adequate pay for our child care providers.
Sincerely,
[Your signature, name and title]
[Your organization, if applicable]
cc: Members, Assembly Human Services Committee

     Office of Senator Josh Becker (SD-13)
     Jared Call, Nourish California (sponsor)
     Samantha Marshall, CACFP Roundtable (sponsor)
